                  CODY SHOOTING COMPLEX

                         General Membership Meeting

                                       January 12, 2016
General Membership Meeting
The meeting was called to order by President Otis Smith at 6 pm. There were 8 Officers and Board Members present, with 6 members at large present.
Old Business
Vice President Jerry Stroh said they are still waiting for a non-windy day to move the North Range cover.

Vice President Jerry Stroh made a motion to accept the December minutes, seconded by Director Dick Kosnick.  There were no changes so a vote was approved to accept the minutes by all present.
New Business
President Otis Smith made a motion to vote in a new  pistol Venue to be managed by Bobie Miller.  The pistol venue is class instruction and shooting for ladies and youth.  There was a lot of discussion about how to handle the monies coming in.  The discussion was not fully completed as it is unclear whether or not there will be a fee charged for the classes the Venue offers. It was stated that theVenue will be non-profit.  More to follow at February's meeting.  Vice President Jerry Stroh made a motion to accept the Venue seconded by Treasurer Mike Schnell. All voted for the Venue.

Range Safety Officer Greek Stroh stated that John a member will be putting a fence around the pad at Trap on the Skeet side to prevent people from using it to get to the Trap building.  He wants people to use the cement walk way.  A motion was made to do this by Presient Otis Smith and seconded by Vice Presient Jerry Stroh with no discussion the motion passed.

President Otis Smith stated that Hal Remich passed and that flowers were sent to the funeral home from the Cody Shooting Complex.
Venue Reports
Treasurer Mike Schnell said all monies have been turned in.

He also stated that Stoupe was spraying every quarter and asked that it be stopped.  All voted yes. A call will be made to Stroupe. When a Venue charges something please sign the charge slip and stated what Venue the charge is for.

Vice President Jerry Stroh asked that the cleaning in the indoor range be done quarterly not monthly.  That will also be taken care of.

Secretary – nothing

President – nothing

Vice President -nothing
For the Good of the Order
Chris Roberts the Hunter Safety instructor is leaving for a few month.  There were 6 graduates at his last class.

Directors Rich Redovian and Ugo Carrafa suggested more promotional information be spread around town.  President Otis Smith will go to the Enterprise while Director Justin Esser will go to the Rustler for ads.

There will be a new shooter clinic in March – USPSC

Director Dick Kosnick suggested a membership box at the front gate with applications – Director Dave Ruhl suggested one at the rifle range as well.
Motion to adjourn @6:45pm.  Seconded by Director Dick Kosnick and Vice President Jerry Stroh. Adjourned
Respectfully submitted
President Otis Smith                                 Secretary Katie Brass
